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Executive Department
Executive Director—Vacant

Administrative Department Manager—Jenny Hendricks
4121 Cromwell Rd 
Chattanooga, TN 37421-2119 
O: 423- 892-2846  Fax: 423-899-4869 
e-mail: hq@hq.nmra.org

Development Department Manager—Roger L. Cason, MMR 
1125 Grinnell Road
Wilmington, DE  19803-51254
H: 302-478-2550  F: 302-478-3556
e-mail: develop@hq.nmra.org

Education Department Manager—Dick Flock (HO)
337 Elm Dr. 
Greensburg, PA 15601 
H: 724-850-8882 
e-mail: educate@hq.nmra.org 

Howell Day Museum Manager—John E. Roberts, MMR (O)
104 Heritage Pointe 
Williamsburg, VA 23188-7894 
H: 757-345-3797  O: 757-345-3118
Fax: 757-345-6944
e-mail: museum@hq.nmra.org

Kalmbach Memorial Library Manager—Brent Lambert
4121 Cromwell Road, Chattanooga, TN 37421 
O: 423-894-8144  Fax: 423-899-4869 
e-mail: lib@hq.nmra.org

MAP Department (Marketing, Advertising, Promotion)
Manager—John E. Roberts, MMR (O) 
104 Heritage Pointe 
Williamsburg, VA 23188-7894 
H: 757-345-3797  O: 757-345-3118
Fax: 757-345-6944
e-mail: map@hq.nmra.org

Meetings and Trade Show Department 
Manager—Henry Jordan, HLM (N)
1661 Hugo Circle
Silver Springs, MD 20906
H: 301-949-4972
e-mail: CONV@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Member Services Department Manager—Jan Wescott 
180 W Middleton Dr 
Henderson, NV 89015 
e-mail: mbrservices@hq.nmra.org 

Publications Department Publisher—Larry DeYoung (HO, O)
54 Waterloo Rd 
Devon, PA 19333-1458 
H: 610-293-9098  Fax: 610-293-1715
e-mail: pubs@hq.nmra.org

Standards and Conformance Department
Manager—Didrik A. Voss, MMR (HO)
15226 12th Dr SE 
Mill Creek, WA 98012-3082 
O: 425-337-5222   F: 425-337-6084 
e-mail: tech-chair@hq.nmra.org 

Australasian Region—Robert Peterson
24 Meckiff Avenue, North Rocks, NSW  2151
H: 011-61-2-9871-4157  
e-mail: PRESIDENT@NMRA.ORG.AU

British Region—Nobby Clarke
34 Hopmeadow Court   Northampton NN3 8QG
H: 01-60-4-415020

Lone Star Region—Jerry Schoenberg, MMR
1039 Clinton St., Carrolton, TX 75007-4828
H: (972) 242-9053 e-mail: LSRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Mid-Central Region—Howard Smith
3255 Big Run Road South, Grove City, OH 43123
H: (614) 871-0500 e-mail: MCRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Mid-Continent Region—Richard E. Napper, MMR
7244 NW US HWY 24, Topeka, KS 66618-5605
H: (785) 582-4209  e-mail: MCORPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Mid-Eastern Region—Clint Hyde
13443 Brookfield Dr., Chantilly, VA  20151
(703) 803-3068  e-mail: MERPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Midwest Region—Gary Children
2135 S 95th St., West Allis, WI  53227
H: (414) 327-1666  e-mail: MWRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Niagara Frontier Region—Richard Wagner
4 Edgewood Lane, Bergen, NY 14416-9318 
e-mail: NFRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

North Central Region—Tim Fisher
641 Rosyln Road, Grosse Pointe Wds., MI 48236
H:  (313) 881-2607 

Northeastern Region—Kenneth May
71 Buff Cap Road, Tolland, CT 06084
H: (860) 872-3441 
e-mail: NERPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Pacific Coast Region—L.E. “Gene” Mayer
4349 Virgusell Circle, Carmichael, CA 95608
H: (916) 359-6934   e-mail: PCRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Pacific Northwest Region—Wilmer B. Seaver
314 Nez Perce St., Grangeville, ID 83530-1835
H: (208) 983-1772  e-mail: PNRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Pacific Southwest Region—Ed Hall, MMR
213 Nightfall Terrace, Henderson, NV 89015-2753
H: (702) 564-6176 e-mail: PSRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Rocky Mountain Region—Fred Carlson, MMR 
771 S Avenida del Oro, Pueblo, CO 81007 
H: (719) 547-3142 e-mail: RMRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Southeastern Region—Bob Beaty, MMR 
741 Dividing Ridge Rd., Birmingham, AL 35244 
H: (205) 987-2385 e-mail: SERT@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Sunshine Region—Robert Gangwish (HO)
1704 S. Lake Reedy Blvd., Frostproof, FL 33843
H: (863) 635-2003  e-mail: SSRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

Thousand Lakes Region—Bruce Selb
PO Box 1113, Burnsville, MN  55337
H: (952) 890-2238 Cell: (651) 276-4776
e-mail: TLRPREZ@HQ.NMRA.ORG

2007 NMRA National Convention Dates and National Train Show Reservations:
Detroit, MI • July 22 - 28, 2007 • Info: • nmraconventionregistration@charter.net

Trade Show Booth Reservations—Debbie Draper, Registrar • 10837 N. 34th Place, Phoenix, AZ 85028-3310 • (602) 569-9072 • natltrainshow@aol.com
2008—Anaheim, CA • 2009—Hartford, CT • 2010—Milwaukee, WI • 2011—Sacramento, CA

All notices of changes or corrections to this page must be directed to the NMRA Secretary
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Ben Pearlman, 1942–2006

It is with much sadness that we report 
the passing of  Bennett “Ben” Pearlman 
on the 26th of  June, 2006. The National 
Model Railroad Association has lost a 
member who has contributed much to 
our national organization, and to the 
Lone Star Region as well.

Ben was born in New Kensington, 
Pennsylvania on December 6, 1942. 
While he was in his middle teens the 
family moved to Houston, Texas. Upon 
graduation from San Jacinto High School 
he attended the University of  Houston. 
After graduating from the University he 
was employed as a cameraman for the 
local ABC television station KTRK. This 
was a fortuitous association considering 
Ben’s love of  trains (TRK being one of  
the abbreviations of  the word track).

While in college, Ben met his fu-
ture wife, Irene Pearl Chanowsky. They 
were married in 1966. In time the family 
expanded to include daughters Marci 
and Lisa. During that period he formed 
Pearlman-McNee Productions. In 1970 
he and Irene transformed this company 
into Pearlman Productions. In the 28 
years of  their management the company 
became a well-known full service film and 
production company, garnering Ben the 
Distinguished Alumni Award from the 
University of  Houston as well as industry 
tributes such as the Telly award.

His love of  trains eventually led him 
to the NMRA. Being the dynamic in-
dividual he was, it was inevitable that 
he would become a leader in the orga-
nization. He started as Vice President 
of  the Lone Star Region from 1987–89 
and President from 1989–93. He was co-
chair of  the NMRA national conven-
tion in Houston in 1989. In 1994 Ben 
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was appointed Chair of  the (National 
Membership) Services Department, in 
which post he served until 2005. In this 
position he was overseer of  the vari-
ous membership services provided by 
National. He was also instrumental in 
conceiving, then designing the frame-
work for the Heritage and Living Legend 
cars series produced by the NMRA.

Pearlman Productions was sold in 
2002. Ben was then able to pursue his 
model railroad hobby in a different man-
ner. He opened Papa Ben’s Train Place at 
2506 South Bend Boulevard in Houston. 
The shop became well-known as a place 
where the area’s model railroaders could 
find the trains, materials, and advice they 
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Membership Thermometer

Notice of Nominations and 
2007 Election

Board of  Directors and NMRA Canada 
President

Three Directors of  the NMRA 
National Board will reach the end of  
their terms at the annual board meeting, 
July 2007. Over the winter, we will hold 
the director elections. The Regulations 
set three-year terms for directors. The 
three positions are At-Large Worldwide, 
Atlantic District, and Western District. 
In addition, nominees are sought for the 
positions of  NMRA Canada President 
and NMRA Canada Vice President

If  you are interested in running 
for one of  these positions, contact 
the Nominations Chair at nominat@
hq.nrma.org <mailto:nominat@
hq.nrma.org> or by mail at 632 Bob 
White Rd Wayne PA USA 19087-2305. 
The deadline for submitting names is 
August 31, 2006.

The Regulations provide an alterna-
tive approach—petition. Signed petitions 
must be presented in hard copy to the 
same address. The deadline for receipt 
of  petitions is September 15, 2006.

 Review the NMRA Regulations on 
the website for the entire nominations 
and election process. Questions will be 
received by the Nominations committee 
at the address above.

needed. Ben was one 
of  those lucky individ-
uals who was able to 
combine successfully 
his work and hobby. 
He enjoyed both to 
the fullest.

 At the recent 
NMRA National 
Model Railroad 
Convention held in 
Philadelphia, Ben’s 
years of  service to 
the organization were 
recognized. Ben was 
given the well-de-
served honor of  be-
ing named Honorary 
Life Member #44. 

The plaque announcing this award was 
rushed to his family in Houston. His name 
and number will be inscribed on the per-
manent HLM plaque displayed at the 
NMRA’s headquarters in Chattanooga, 
Tennessee.

Those of  us who knew Ben person-
ally will miss his quick wit and excellent 
business sense, as well as his willingness 
to serve the organization. His many ac-
complishments on behalf  of  the mem-
bership of  the NMRA will long stand 
as a testament to his commitment, his 
energy, and his dedication to the hobby, 
the NMRA, and his many friends around 
the world. 

	 —Dr. Robert Chait 
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Membership Booth

Train Show visitors get a 
freebie:  information

First time visitors to this year’s 
National Train Show found more than 
a multitude of  vendors and layouts—
they found information in the form of  
the NMRA Membership Booth. This 
year’s booth, which was open through-
out the show, was staffed by members of  
the NMRA Membership Services and 
Promotion Department (MS&P), as well 
as an assortment of  NMRA Directors, 
MMRs, and local Philadelphia Division 
volunteers.

Knowing that the NMRA has its 
foundation in local Divisions and Regions, 
the Membership Services and Promotion 
Department spent the last year compiling 
a comprehensive listing of  local contacts 
for each and every Division and Region. 
As a result, any Train Show visitor who 
inquired about local meets or shows 
could be given a person’s name, email 
address, and phone number in his or 
her area as a point of  contact. “We gave 
out an amazing number of  contacts to 
visitors,” said MS&P Chair Jan Wescott. 
“Now those curious people know exactly 
who to contact to get local information. 
Hopefully they’ll get involved with their 
local group.” In addition, booth volun-
teers signed up a record number of  new 
NMRA members.

A colorful map of  all NMRA 
Divisions was prominently displayed to 
help potential members determine which 
Division they would be part of. The map 
was compiled and drawn by NMRA 
member Will Jensen, who donated it to 
the Department.

Membership Services and Promotion 
Department staffers gave National Train Show 
visitors more than they bargained for at the 
NMRA Booth. Pictured (left to right) are Deputy 
Chair Gerry Leone, MMR, Department Chair Jan 
Wescott, and Chuck Diljak
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Thomas E. Shook, MMR 378

I, Thomas E. Shook (Tom), was a 
youth in the tank town of  Cisco, Texas, 
along the Texas & Pacific Railroad, a 
mainline station in the hills about 100 
miles west of  Ft. Worth. During the 
World War II era (1938–1944) I was ages 
10 through 16, and enjoyed four passen-
ger trains daily as they stopped for water, 
along with troop trains and heavy mili-
tary freight shipments. The station agent, 
Mr. Pugh (3–11 shift), allowed me the 
opportunity to sell tickets, plan schedules 
for passengers out of  the Railway Guide, 
receive telegrams, fire the coal stove in 
the station, and the like. I also had the 
opportunity to listen to the dispatcher 
in Ft. Worth and recall the importance 
of  the message “By Lancaster Yard, Ft. 
Worth,” for it was then we knew the exact 
time the Sunshine Special No. 1 would ar-
rive and receive water and block ice for 
the Pullman—in five minutes! The T&P 
station was a joint station with the MKT 
“tin can line” from Stamford, Texas, to 
Waco, Texas, and had a gas electric mo-
tor car due there at 5pm. The station had 
an interlocking plant so the agent was ex-
tremely busy writing and handling orders 
to a multitude of  trains.

My first train was a blue-and-sil-
ver windup Bullet train manufactured 
by Marx. I had many cars, but also a 
chemistry set or two, and played in the 
band. I was 17 in 1945 and moved to 
Lubbock, Texas, where I was a chemistry 
and engineering major at Texas Tech. I 
was exposed to the AT&SF.

I graduated from Texas Tech and 
went to graduate school at Oklahoma 
State until I was drafted into the Army 
in October 1951. After basic I was sent 
to Pine Bluff  Arsenal as a physical sci-
ence research assistant and reassigned to 
the chemical warfare unit at Ft. Detrick, 
Maryland, for one year. This started a 44 

year career as a civilian supervising en-
gineer-scientist with the Army material 
command. As a scientist I made many 
trips by train (Pullman) to Washington, 
Baltimore, California, and so on. Upon 
retirement I found I had clocked over 
one million miles—what a life!

In 1965 I joined a new railroad club 
which met in Little Rock Union Station 
(MoPac) and became a charter member; 
I also joined the NMRA in 1965. I met 
many modelers of  exceptional skill and 
a MMR, Paul Moon, started me on the 
way. The NMRA magazine was run by 
Clift Towers, an exceptional person who 
put out a magazine that everyone looked 
forward to reading. I met him twice over 
the years; he was Mr. NMRA.

I married Betty Rice Shook in 1958, 
after completing graduate school in bio-
chemistry at the University of  Arkansas 
Medical Center. We had three children. 
She is now deceased and my current wife 
Margaret Shook and I are well-known 
in model railroading circles. I have one 
step-daughter.

Paul Moon and I hosted three Mid-
Continent Region conventions in Little 
Rock over the years and were associated 
with many fine modelers. My first cer-
tificate was in 1971, and I completed my 
last (structures) in June 2006. I would 
encourage others to be involved in the 
hobby and attend the conventions. Marty 
Vaughn, Patrick Harriman, and Richard 
Napper encouraged me to go for MMR. 
My railroad is now 1,000 square feet, 
started in about 1968, and is still under 
construction. The railroad is a DC cab 
operation that now has sound courtesy of  
Broadway Limited, Athearn, etc. Model 
railroading is a wonderful hobby and al-
lows many opportunities to develop your 
skills. 

I am a Presbyterian elder, an emeri-
tus member of  the American Chemical 
Society, Sigma Xi, Kappa Kappa Psi, and 
the Arkansas Railroad Club where I am 
the director of  the Little Rock Chapter 
of  the National Railway Historical 
Society. I have attended eight national 
conventions of  the NMRA, and many in 
the Mid-Continent Region. The second 
and third digits of  my MMR #378 are 
also my age. Happy Railroading.

Tom has earned AP Certificates in Cars, 
Structures, Civil Engineering, Electrical 
Engineering, Chief  Dispatcher, Association 
Official, Association Volunteer, and Model 
Railroad Author. 

Achievement Program


